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KENNER OFFICIALS RECOMMEND 
TRICK-OR-TREATING TAKE PLACE ON FRIDAY 

 
CHANCE OF RAIN, SEVERE WEATHER ON HALLOWEEN, SATURDAY OCT. 31 

  
Kenner, LA. – Kenner Mayor Michael Yenni and Police Chief Mike Glaser are asking that all outdoor trick-
or-treating activities be moved up one day to Friday, Oct. 30, because of the forecast for potentially stormy 
weather on Saturday. 
 
Jefferson Parish officials have made the same request in unincorporated areas of the parish. The weather 
forecast calls for heavy rain and thunderstorms with the possibility of severe weather on Saturday – 
particularly in the afternoon and evening. 
 
“This is a matter of safety – we don’t want any of our youngsters out in dangerous weather that reduces 
visibility and affects motorists as well,” Yenni said.  
 
Any groups that have planned block parties on Halloween and arranged for police details from the Kenner 
Police Department should contact Sgt. Ronald Labarriere at (504) 712-2401 to check about the possibility of 
re-scheduling those details for Friday. 
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